

JEB BUSH GOVERNOR 605 Suwannee Street Tallahassee, FL 32399-0450 DENVER J. STUTLER, JR. SECRETARY

May 15, 2006

This Memo Has Expired

in facil

## **DCE MEMORANDUM NO. 11-06**

TO:

**DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS** 

FROM:

Brian Blanchard, Director, Office of Construction

**COPIES**:

Art Wright (EEO), Bob Burleson (FTBA)

**SUBJECT:** 

DBE/NON-DBE PAYMENTS ENTERED INTO EQUAL OPPORTUNITY

**REPORTING SYSTEM** 

Some confusion has occurred regarding the Department's current policy regarding contractors' entry requirements of DBE and non-DBE payments in the Equal Opportunity Office's EOR system. As required by the current Special Provision # 7-24 "Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program" prime contractors are required to report monthly actual payments, retainage, minority status, and work type of all subcontractors and major suppliers.

Although contractors are encouraged to enter all subcontractors' information as stated above, the Department is allowing entry of required **non-DBE** subcontractor data prior to final acceptance if they so choose.

Please contact Nita Jackson in the Equal Opportunity Office at (850) 414-4744 or SC 994-4744 should you have any questions.

BB/ww